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Pope Leo appoints Archbishop Mitchell Rozanski to Interreligious Dicastery  

The appointment will not impact his role in the Archdiocese of St. Louis. 

Today, the Vatican informed Mitchell T. Rozanski, Archbishop of St. Louis, that he has been appointed 

by Pope Leo XIV to the Dicastery for Interreligious Dialogue.    

The Dicastery for Interreligious Dialogue works to encourage respectful and open conversations with 

people of other religions. Furthermore, the Dicastery builds relationships to help promote peace, 

freedom, fairness, care for the environment, and shared moral and spiritual values. You can learn more 

about the Dicastery for Interreligious Dialogue here.    

“I was deeply humbled to learn that His Holiness, Pope Leo XIV, has appointed me to be a member of 

the Dicastery for Interreligious Dialogue,” said Archbishop Rozanski. “I am grateful to His Holiness for 

his trust and look forward to participating in the fostering of working together for deeper 

understanding and the common good.” 

Archbishop Rozanski's appointment to the Dicastery for Interreligious Dialogue will not impact his 

role in the Archdiocese of St. Louis, where our interfaith and ecumenical work, in collaboration with 

the Interfaith Partnership of Greater St. Louis, has already yielded productive dialogue and action in 

support of the vulnerable and common good. We sincerely hope this new appointment will strengthen 

these relationships and open new opportunities for collaboration and respect.   
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